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Town of Boscawen
Board of Selectmen
Work Session
Draft Minutes
Thursday, August 15, 2019 at 6:00pm

In attendance: Edward Cherian, Roger Sanborn, Lorrie Carey, Kevin Wyman and Alan Hardy.

Chairman Cherian made a motion to accept to consent agenda as presented. Selectman
Sanborn seconded. All in favor.

Chief Wyman presented the Board with a proposal for a police canine.

Selectwoman Carey made a motion for Chief Wyman to move forward with the police dog.
Selectman Sanborn seconded. All in favor.

Old Business

Town Administrator Hardy mentioned that Penacook Rescue trustees have continued to not respond
to correspondence from the Town. Discussion ensued and Hardy will reach out to Concord to
continue discussion from last year.

The Penacook Boscawen Water Prescient Winter Maintenance Agreement with the Town of
Boscawen will be ready to sign at the next meeting.

No through trucking ordinance has been reviewed, Public Works Director Hollins would like to add
Dove Street and Robin Street to the ordinance before signatures. Another public hearing will needed
to add the two roads.

NH Department of Safety circle agreement has been sent to DOT. Hardy is hoping to get it approved
for this fall to be able to do some clean up before winter.

Hardy mentioned the Sewer Abatement application for water use that does not go through the sewer
system. Discussion ensued and the Board suggested to look into other pool fill options which include
the Penacook Boscawen Water prescient and the Board denies the abatement.

Hardy presented a Land use change tax on High Street, they have built a new home with the current
home on the property no in current use.

The Board spoke about the ongoing paving project and wish that they had given the Town options
like they did with the bridge project.

Hardy updated the Board on Valley of Industry storm drain sample, Hardy mentioned that the
samples came back positive for sewer. Health Officer Easler will coordinate with DES to follow
procedure. Hollins has sealed off the connection to the storm drain to stop from the waste being
leaked into the storm drain.

Hardy updated the Board on Dollar General and will be ready for their Certificate of Occupancy next
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week, at that time they will have an inspection. The Board would like the regional manager to have
a copy of the restriction that were set by the Zoning Committee so that they are aware to the
agreement that was made.

Hardy mentioned that there has been no improvement made at 105/107 High Street and are still in
violation and Hardy will continue to work with DES to get the property cleaned up. He has agreed
to have all the tires cleaned up by 8/23/2019 and can lien the property if it continues.

Board Discussion

Selectwoman Carey wanted to update the Board on the UNH Economic Development Survey for
Boscawen. After some discussion the Board has agreed that they would like have the business survey
shortened.

Carey Community Calendar would like to see if the Town website could create a community calendar
for all organizations in town that could post events that the community calendar.

Chairman Cherian makes a motion to accept the resignation of the Chair of the Trustee of the
Trust Funds Tracey Joe Bartlett and thank her for her service. Selectman Sanborn seconded.
All in favor.

Respectfully submitted by Sarah Gerlack.
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